METROPOLITIAN PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD

Minutes of October 6, 2015
Location:  Parks and Recreation Department, 1801 4th Street NW
Members Present:  Dan Wilkinson, Vice-Chair; Marylou Kraemer; Roxanne Turley; Janet Harrington, Lou Romero; Ted O. Humphreys; Susan Michie-Maitlen
Balloon Fiesta Commission Representative for the MPRAB:  Bill Nordin

Members Excused/Absent:  Chair; John Myers, Bill Nordin
City Staff Present:  Garry Wolfe, Assistant Director, Parks and Recreation Department; Christina Sandoval, CIP Program Manager; Jen Samp, Public Information Officer (came late)
Visitors: No visitors
Call to Order:   Mr. Wilkinson called the meeting to order at 12:35 PM.
Approval of Today’s Agenda: Mr. Wilkinson inquired if anyone had changes to the Agenda; No changes.  Janet Harrington made a motion to approve the Agenda as written; the Board unanimously approved the Agenda.
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Wilkinson inquired if there were any objections to the Minutes as written for the September 2015. Janet Harrington made a motion to approve the minutes as written; the Board unanimously approved the minutes.
Introduction of Visitors and Guests:  N/Z
Announcements:  Garry Wolfe announced that Ms. Jane Trujillo had retired from her City position as Executive Assistant.
General Public Testimony:   
· None
Reports:

· Garry Wolfe, Assistant Director, provided information on various Divisions in the Department:
Recreation Division – Recreation Division and Park Management Division staff members are actively involved in the 44th Annual Balloon Fiesta event which began on October 3, 2015.  

Aquatics Division has wrapped up the summer season and is finishing winterizing the outdoor pools

Golf Management Division has completed the publishing and advertisement of the Ladera RFP.  Submission deadline for the RFP is October 30.   The replacement well at Los Altos Golf Course is pending 11th Floor policy action.  The golf course is being watered with domestic water at an increased cost.  .
Open Space Division was proud to announce the opening of the Los Poblanos Corn Maze on October 3rd.

Park Management Division has started the transition from summer to winter work by starting to release the Adeco Temporary Agency Staff that supports their summer work.

· Christina Sandoval, CIP Program Manager, provided information as follows:

The 118th Street Regional Baseball Complex was heard and approved at EPC on September 10, 2015.  The timeline for completion of this first phase is November/December 2017.
The Planning Department is still working on the ABC to Z Comprehensive Plan. 
Sierra Sunset park opened on the West Side (Gibson and 98th Street).  

The Government Obligation Bond for 2015 is “on the ballot” today – please vote.

· Sub-Committee Reports – NA.
· Bill Nordin, BFP Commission Representative for MPRAB, was not in attendance at today’s meeting.
· Members’ Roundtable – Report on P&R issues in their area (limit 2 minutes)

· Unfinished Business - There are currently vacancies in Districts 1 and 8.  
· Old/New Business – Janet Harrington discussed honoring Bill Kraemer, a past chairman on the Board.  
Adjourn:  Mr. Wilkinson adjourned the meeting at 1:45 PM.
